
Richmond’s Grow a Garden Campaign 
 

We have FOUR exciting ways you can be involved in growing Richmond’s Learning Lab Garden.  
(check out the garden bulletin board in the cafeteria or the table outside the office for more de-
tails): 

 

1. Work Party Weekends!! 
After months of planning, we are breaking ground on the South Garden and need YOUR help.  
We have opportunities on Saturday and Sunday April 26th and 27th and May 3rd and 4th from 9am 
to 5pm. 

 

We need all levels of skill. (However, if you have construction or landscape expertise please let us 
know.)   We also need a head count so that we can schedule project tasks and plan for food and 
safety!  To count yourself in please contact Kristin Bacon-Brenes 503.288.1429 or kkbbre-
nes@yahoo.com.   THANK YOU.  

 

*Please no children, as we will have heavy and dangerous equipment.  The chil-
dren will have many opportunities to learn, work and play in the garden once we 
have it mostly installed.  Thank you 

 
2. Flower Power Bulb Sale—Orders due Fri., April 18th!! 

Order Summer Flowering Bulbs now!  This is a quick fundraiser where 50% of the proceeds will 
go to our garden efforts.  Order sheets can be found on the table outside the office.  If you have 
questions contact Elizatbeth Cramer 503.261.0996 or elizabeth@frontandcenter.com 

 

3. Grow a Start—Support the Learning Lab Garden  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Do you start your own seeds indoors?   Do you know someone who does?   

Do you want to give it a go this year? 

Please consider starting some extra for the Garden Committee to sell at the  

Spring Festival on May 17th. 

 

If you would like to contribute some seedlings, please call or e-mail Kristin Bacon-Brenes to add 
your name to the list.    (kkbbrenes@yahoo.com or 503.288.1429) 

 

Seeds to consider are herb, flower and or vegetable starts, only organically grown 
please.  You may view a potential list on the Garden bulletin board in the cafeteria if 

you would like inspiration.  
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Continued on next page. 



Continued from page 1 

 

4. Contribute from our Garden Wish List: 
       1.  Construction Materials 

Cardboard for sheet mulching 

Concrete (55 bags) 

Gravel (1/4 minus) 3 units 

Natures Needs Hummus 2 units 

Bench material 

Lock box for tools material 

Hog Panels for fencing (15+) 

Sod cutter 

2. Other Materials 

Picnic tables. 

Soaker hoses,  

Drip irrigation,  

Regular hoses (quality 50+),  

Adjustable nozzles for hoses. 

Fruit dryer and/or cider press. 

Mushroom logs. 

3. Plants, Plants, Plants   (lists available upon request)   

Trees, bushes, berries (no-spray, dwarf, and espalier varieties  

Shrubs, natives, ornamentals, etc.  

Plants (starts for garden as well as flowering perennials, annuals and herbs) 

Seeds  (Japanese varieties as well as N. American and PacNW natives) 

.4. Children’s tools which could include: 

35 slickers. 

Six small shovels. 

Ten small wheelbarrows. 

Thirty trowels. 

Twenty rakes. 

Ten watering cans. 

Twenty leaf rakes. 

A dull fork. 

5. Various onsite adult tools which could include: 

Two wheelbarrows. 

Four metal watering cans. 

Leaf rakes. 

Hori knives. 

Six shovels. 

Ten pruners. 

Three loppers. 

Four hard rakes. 



Takata-sensei, Richmond’s Newest Artist-in-Residence 

 

Lynn Takata, a reknowned Portland ceramic artist, started work today on a large mosaic  mural that will involve every 
Richmond student at every grade level, PreK-5.  Today’s introduction to mosaic art included a formal presentation by 
Takata-sensei to show students a variety of examples of mosaic art that she has created with students in schools across 
the Portland metro-area.   

 

Richmond’s mural will be completed in two parts and will be located along the west wall of the cafeteria building, facing 
SE 41st street.  Part one will be completed over the next six weeks and part two will be completed by students at the start 
of the school year, September 15-October 17.   Many thanks to Fujiwara-sensei, our cultural arts specialist,  for her help 
coordinating all aspects of this residency!   

 

Takata-sensei joins two other artists-in residence at Richmond this school year.  The first was a theatrical group, Play-by-
Play and the second was the eight-week taiko residency.  Funding for all artists-in-residence would not be possible with-
out the dedication of our PTA and their successful Spring for the Arts.  Our Spring for the Arts fun run is set for 
next Friday, April 25th with PreK-gr. 2 at 9:30 AM and gr. 3-5 at 1:00 PM.  The pledge form appears on page 10 of this news-
letter.   

Kids Taiko Class is a 50-minute class open to children 4 to 8 years old.  The class further explores the basics of taiko play-
ing, including stance, simple rhythms and playing with partners, as well as the cultural aspects of the artform and learn-
ing Japanese phrases & numbers Youth Taiko Class is a 1.5-hour class designed for older kids who are ready to learn 
songs. Children who are interested in becoming a member of Tanuki Taiko should take this class where they will learn to 
express their inner & outer taiko player.  No Experience Necessary! 

 

Kids Class (ages 4-5)  

May 4th-June 29th (No Class May 25th) 

Sundays, 1-1:45pm; $90 (8 classes) 

 

Kids Class (ages 6-8) 

May 4th-June 29th (No Class May 25th) 

Sundays, 2:00-2:45pm; $90 (8 classes)  

 

Youth Class (ages 9-16) 

May 4th-June 29th (No Class May 25th) 

Sundays, 3:30-5:00pm; $115 (8 classes)  

 

SUMMER TAIKO CAMP: 

August 11-15 +plus picnic & demonstration noon August 17 

Kids Camp (ages 5-8)  

Mon-Thurs 10-11:30am; Rehearsal Fri 10-11am 

Cost: $105 

 

Youth Camp (ages 9-16) 

Mon-Thurs 1-3:30pm; Rehearsal Friday 11:30am-12:30pm 

Cost: $135 

 



 



News from Richmond’s  
Parent Teacher Association 

 

Kristina Kallen Kim Tanada   Mika Obara    Sonciray Bonnell           Yoko Sato  

       President    Vice President     Treasurer          Secretary        Special Events 

 

Spring for the Arts!!!  Friday, April 25 is the annual Spring for the Arts so come and watch your children or grand-
children run.  We also need volunteers to help us tally the sheets following the race so meet us in the Volunteer Room.  This run is our pri-
mary source of funding for the arts at Richmond and pays for things like the taiko drumming and the mural painting so please give gener-
ously and ask family members and neighbors to support the arts at Richmond.  Last year we raised $12,500 and this year we would like to 
beat that by at least $100.  This is a terrific, fun event that benefits everyone! 

 

 

Spring Festival Keepsake Auction:  At our PTA Spring Festival on May 31st we will host a silent keep-
sake auction that will include primarily children’s artwork and a few donated pieces of art by local artists.  ALL proceeds from this auction 
will be donated to the Foundation.  We need an art auction coordinator from each grade level and two coordinators from kindergarten and 
first grade in order to create artwork from each class (two pieces from kinder/first grade) incorporating the children’s individual creativity.  
If you are interested in being the art auction coordinator for your classroom, please contact your classroom representative or e-mail Kristina 
Kallen at kmk456@comcast.net.  We need to have all coordinators in place by 4/15 in order to complete the artwork in time for the festival.  
This is going to be a fabulous event!!!! 

 

 

New PTA President/PTA Executive Board Elections Coming Soon!  If 
you love being involved at Richmond and you like to work hard to make a difference, please consider running for president for next year’s 
PTA executive board.  It has been wonderful working with such a dedicated group of staff and families and I could not have asked for a 
more supportive board.  However, it is time for me to step aside and let someone else have a turn so please consider this fabulous opportu-
nity.  If you have questions or would like to discuss what this involves, please call me or send me a note at kmk456@comcast.net and we 
can discuss it. 

 

 

Budget Meeting with PPS Budget Office:  On Due to a scheduling conflict, our PTA board’s 
meeting the PPS budget office has been moved to Friday, April 25 at 10:00 a.m.  We will be meeting with Mark Murray as well as with 
Area Director, John Horn, to discuss questions we have regarding the PPS budget.  We will take notes and report back to you in the follow-
ing newsletter. 

 

 

Neighborhood School Assignment Meeting:  Tuesday, April 15, I attended the Neighbor-
hood School Assignment Draft Policy meeting at Grant High School.  Nothing was decided at this meeting as it was a “listening” session 
for the district.  Over 40 educators and parents were there and it was very refreshing to see that we all had very similar concerns with district 
equity, the process of boundary changes, district communication, etc.  Emotions ran very high at times, but it was wonderful to hear from 
people from all over the district sharing similar concerns and stories as our Richmond community.  This is definitely a conversation in pro-
gress. 



Working or Not 
We still need your old cell phones 

Old digital cameras  
Old notebook/laptop computers!! 

 

 
Cell phone count as of April 17 = 92 

We need a lot more phones to reach our goal of 435.  
 
See the cell phone recycling race chart across from Rich Coffee! Ms. Mur-
phy/Mishina sensei’s class still has a big lead. 

 
You might not have an old cell phone, but how about your friends, cowork-
ers and neighbors? You will be surprised to find out that it is not hard to find 
a single used cell phone around you. 

 
If you are bringing large items (notebook/laptop computers), just contact 
Yoko Sato @ duncan.s@comcast.net to schedule the drop-off. NO desktop 
computers and monitors. 
 
EVERY item we ship will make some $.   100% of $ made from this drive 
will go to Richmond Foundation.  
 

Cell Phone Recycling Drive through the end of April.  

PTA Technology Recycling Committee 



 

Get Started With Rosetta Stone at Home! 
 

Portland Public Schools’ ESL department has purchased a site license for all Richmond students, staff and fam-
ily members to use the Rosetta Stone online language system to practice and improve our Japanese language 
skills.  You can access our PPS license at the following website, from any place you have internet access.   

 

 

• Website:  http://ppsenterprise.onlinelanguagelearning.com 
 

• User Name:  Your child’s I.D. number located on your child’s  

     recent report card, sent home March 21st. 

 

• Password:  Your child’s I. D. number, again.  

Rich Coffee Update 
 

Rich Coffee has so far donated $600 to the Richmond School Foundation thanks 
to our loyal customers!!! 

 

 

 

Mini Muffins are now available on Tuesdays. 

(And maybe other days, too.) 

 

 

 
Hope to see you Monday through Friday right by the volunteer room! 

 

Emi Avondstondt, Etsuko Austin, Sachiko Nishikido 



 















TOTAL DONATION 

3 7 9 0 0 $ 9 

Ganbari mattaku! 
Let’s persevere altogether! 

Richmond Foundation  
Results 





 

 

 

• Portland Public Schools recognizes the diver-
sity and worth of all individuals and groups 
and their roles in society.  All individuals and 
groups shall be treated with fairness in all 
activities, programs and operations, without 
regard to age, color, creed, disability, marital 
status, national origin, race, religion, sex or 
sexual orientation. 

Board of Education Policy 1.80.020-P 

CALENDAR FOR APRIL 18– 30, 2008 

   

Fri. Apr. 18 Scrip pick up day 

 

Mon. Apr. 21 SWITCH DAY!  Your child starts the day in the opposite morn- 
  ing  language. 

  PreK parent meeting with Kathryn at 8:15-9:00 AM in cafeteria 

  Foundation meeting in staff room at 6:30-8:30 PM 

 

Tues. Apr. 22 4th grade field trip to the Portland Audubon Society 

  Mad Science “Crazy Chemworks” for students in gr. K-5 at 2:30-3:30 pm 
  in rooms Volunteer room (#105), staff room (#111) and Homework Club  
  room (#206) 

  Oya No Kai Board meeting at 6:45-9:00 PM at Richmond, in library 

 

Wed. Apr. 23 1st day for new interns!  Morning in orientation, afternoon in classrooms. 

  Calligraphy class after school—room 206 

 

Thurs. Apr. 24 PreK parent meeting with Kathryn at 1:30-2:15 PM in cafeteria 

 

Fri. Apr. 25 Spring for the Arts Run!  PreK-gr. 2 at 9:30 AM and gr. 3-5 at 1:00 PM 

 

Apr. 26-27 Garden Work Days on the Richmond field, 9:00 AM-5:00 PM  

 

Sun. Apr. 27 Toyama Speech Cup at the World Trade Center, 121 SW Salmon St.  Rich 
  mond students will perform during the intermission. 

 

Mon. Apr. 28 M.U.S.E. Band Festival at the Kennedy School, 9:00-10:30 AM 

  Scrip order day 

 

Tues. Apr. 29 Mad Science—Chemworks at 2:25-3:25 PM 

 

Wed. Apr. 30 Grandparents’ Brigade meeting in volunteer room at 9:00 AM 

  Parent Presentation—”Why Do They Act This Way?”  a evening of insight 
  for parents of adolescent and pre-adolescent children by Amy Ruona, spe
  cialist with Portland Public Schools Prevention Services Office, 6:30-8:00 
  PM in the cafeteria 

RICHMOND JAPANESE IMMERSION 

Richmond office hours are  

7:30 AM—4:00 PM 

To reach Patsy Burke,  Secretary: 

503-916-6220 

pburke1@pps.k12.or.us 

To reach Kathryn Anderson, Richmond 
Principal: 

503-916-6220 

503-329-1681 (cell) 

keanders@pps.k12.or.us 

 

 
Portland Public Schools 
Japanese Magnet Program 

Please Check Richmond’s Lost & Found! 

 

Have you been wondering where to find your child’s missing sweater, hat, 
jacket, sweatshirt, or cardigan?  If so, please take a peek at the two racks 
of clothing in Richmond’s Lost & Found.  It’s located in the cafeteria, 
right next to the doors connecting the walkway to/from the main build-
ing.  All unclaimed items at the end of each month are boxed and sent to 
the PTA Clothes Closet, per the information in the Richmond Parent 
Handbook.   


